
| NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

 
For more information contact: 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

Fort Street Public School 
Works notification  

15 November 2021 

Dear resident, 

We are writing to inform you of upcoming works required as part of the Fort Street Public School upgrade. 

In order to support the increased student capacity of the new school facilities, increased power supply is 
required. To achieve this increase, works will be undertaken to establish a connection between Fort Street 
Public School and the substation at High Street, Millers Point.  

Stage 1 of these works will start on Monday 15 November 2021 and will take approximately 5 weeks to 
complete.  

Stage 1 will involve bore works between High Street, Millers Point and Upper Fort Street at Observatory Hill, 
see image below. Works will take place between 7am and 5pm, Monday to Friday. This work will cause noise 
and vibration pollution in the surrounding area. Acoustic panelling will be installed around the site to reduce 
noise impact if required.  

Stage 2 works will take place following the completion of Stage 1 and will take approximately 5 weeks. Stage 2 
will involve trenching and cabling work, which will cause minimal noise disruption.  
 

 

Power outages 
 
There will be planned power outages as part of this work. Separate notifications will be made to residents 
regarding ahead of any planned power outages associated. No power outages are anticipated until early 
2022.  
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Traffic management 

During Stage 1, a pedestrian and traffic management plan will be in place to ensure safe access around the 
work site. This plan will be contained to the work site as it moves from High Street to Upper Fort Street. 

 

 
During Stage 2, a pedestrian and traffic management plan will be in place on Upper Fort Street to ensure safe 
access around the work site. This will include restricting access to local traffic only. See below diagram. 
 

 
 
Thank you for your patience as we deliver this important project for the Fort Street Public School 
community. 
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